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External Verifications 
The PhRMA Code on Interactions with Healthcare Professionals states that “companies are encouraged to seek external 
verification periodically, meaning at least once every three years, that company has policies and procedures in place to 
foster compliance with the Code.” 
 
The external verification should be performed by an entity with sufficient expertise, objectivity and independence from 
the company, as appropriate to the nature of the engagement, taking into account any other business relationships or 
engagements that may exist. 
 
Questions regarding the external verifications can be directed to: cocertifications@phrma.org  
 
The following companies have submitted external verifications: 
 

Company Certification 
AbbVie Inc 6/23/21 
Amgen Inc. 7/12/18 
Astellas US, LLC 5/9/14 
AstraZeneca LP 2/12/15 
Biogen 3/21/19 
Bristol-Myers Squibb Company 4/10/19 
Daiichi Sankyo, Inc. 1/28/16 
Eli Lilly and Company 12/3/20 
Genzyme Corporation, A Sanofi Company 8/25/14 
Genentech, Inc 1/12/21 
Ipsen Biopharmaceuticals, Inc 3/26/21 
Mallinckrodt Pharmaceuticals 4/28/20 
MerExck & Co., Inc. 2/19/20 
Millennium Pharmaceuticals, Inc. 9/6/21 
Novartis Pharmaceuticals Corporation 7/15/22 
Novo Nordisk Inc 10/14/21 
Otsuka America Pharmaceutical, Inc. 8/21/17 
Pfizer Inc 12/14/20 
Sanofi 8/25/14 
Sentynl Therapeutics Inc 2/27/19 
Shionogi Inc 6/23/20 
Sunovion 12/21/21 
Takeda Pharmaceuticals U.S.A., Inc. 9/16/21 
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